

Drumbeat



Issue 232 Tidworth, Netheravon & Bulford Community Newsletter

April 2017

What's on in the Garrison area :

Tues 4 April 12:00 - 13:30 Gurkha Curry Lunch in the Kiwi Diner in Bulford in aid of Salisbury Hospice Charity. Also, Sale of knitwear to raise money for the Nepal Earthquake Appeal. All welcome

• 5 & 12 April

Festival Factor 2017. Are you aged between 11 - 18 yrs? Come along to audition for the chance to win a £50 music voucher and perform at this year's Tidworth Town Festival! Details from Town Clerk on 01980 - 847390

• Fri 7 April 19:30
'The Polar Ocean Challenge', a fundraising lecture for the Wilts Archaeological & Natural History Society by Sir David Hempleman-Adams in the Devizes Town Hall. Tickets: 01380 - 727369 or www.wiltshiremuseum.org.uk/events

Fri 21 April or Sat 20 May
Exploring the Stonehenge landscape
Tour the collections at Devizes
Museum, then walk from Durrington
Walls to Stonehenge after lunch.
Details 01380 - 727 369 or www.
wiltshiremuseum.org.uk/events

Thurs 27 April
 TCAP Community Awards ceremony at The Wellington Academy

Sat 29 April

Army v Navy Rugby at Twickenham

Wed 10 May

Garrison Soapbox Derby iao Julia's House Hospice. To enter, call 0845 168 2326, 07823 326279 or email tidnbul.csr@aspiredefence.co.uk

13 & 14 May
 Avon & Bourne Valley Art Exhibition at Figheldean Village Hall. Free Entry - light refreshments available

• 24 - 28 May

The Forces March - 134 miles following the route of a WW2 training march. www.forcesmarch.org.uk

Sun 28 May
 Heroes Polo Day - Tedworth Park.
 See inside for details

Wed 31 May 14:30

Family Orchestra Concert at Salisbury Cathedral.

• 26 June - 2 July Chalke Valley History Festival - new venue this year. Details : cvhf.org.uk

5 RIFLES take part in major NATO Deployment to Estonia

UK troops have started to arrive in Estonia as part of one of the biggest British deployments to Eastern Europe in decades.

Soldiers from the 5th Battalion The Rifles Battlegroup, (5 RIFLES), including members of an Armoured Engineer Squadron, Military Police Detachment, Artillery Group and Port Task Group, arrived at Amari airbase, where they were welcomed by Estonia's Defence Minister Margus Tsahkna, having flown from RAF Brize Norton by Voyager aircraft.



These soldiers will be setting up a UK headquarters in the country before the rest of the UK deployment arrives later this month, increasing the total number of troops in Estonia to around 800.

The UK is taking a leading role in NATO's enhanced Forward Presence, alongside several other contributing nations. The deployments are designed to assure NATO allies of the mutual commitment to collective European security. Working alongside the UK Forces this year will be French personnel and, from next year, Danish partners. All are there at the request of the Estonian Government. The Battlegroup will provide a proportionate, defensive, and combat-capable force to defend our NATO ally and deter any form of hostile activity against the Alliance.

The UK-led Estonia Battlegroup is one of four NATO multinational deployments to the eastern part of the Alliance. Other nations are deploying to Latvia, Lithuania and Poland, the last of which will include 150 UK personnel, on a persistent, rotational basis.

Commanding Officer of 5 Rifles, Lt Col Mark Wilson added:

"The UK and Estonia have a long and proud history of serving together, including in Afghanistan, so it is an honour to lead 5 RIFLES on this deployment as part of NATO's enhanced Forward Presence. My soldiers are looking forward to again be working, training and exercising alongside their Estonian counterparts."

Around 300 UK vehicles are on their way to Estonia on a Roll-On-Roll-Off ferry; these include Warrior infantry fighting vehicles, Challenger 2 tanks and AS90 self-propelled artillery pieces. French armoured vehicles, including tanks, will arrive in Estonia by train.



News from the Army Basing Programme

The Army Basing Programme (ABP) will bring 4,000 Service personnel and their families to Wiltshire by 2019. The MOD is investing more than £1bn in new facilities and the construction programme covers Service families accommodation in the Garrison area as well as technical buildings and single living accommodation inside barracks.

Preparations are also well underway for improvements to road junctions, additional pedestrian crossing points and new cycle paths across the whole Army basing area.

New Roundabout in Larkhill

Following public consultation and Wiltshire Council planning consent, work will begin shortly to construct a new roundabout on the Packway at Larkhill. This work is a condition of the planning consent for the construction of the new Service Families Accommodation on MOD land. The new roundabout will ultimately provide access to the new housing, a new primary school being built by Wiltshire Council and to the existing golf range, as well as reducing the speed along the eastern section of the Packway.

There will be some road closures with diversions in place and work will take place between March and September this year.

Demolitions in Bulford

To allow the development of Ward Barracks in Bulford, Service Families Accommodation that is no longer fit for purpose is being demolished. A total of 36 houses will be demolished and the area turned into a green space with a small car park.

With Garrison Commander, Col Steve Lawton, at the controls in this picture, this demolition is just one key milestone within the four-year construction programme being delivered by Aspire Defence on behalf of the Defence Infrastructure Organisation (DIO), to support the ABP. The



majority of materials recovered from demolitions, such as bricks, timber joists and métal, are removed from site to be reused or recycled, mińimising waste sent to landfill.

A Ministerial visit to Tidworth

Mark Lancaster TD MP, Minister for Defence Veterans, Reserves and Personnel, visited Salisbury Plain on 2nd March, hosted by the Army Basing Programme. While in Tidworth, he had the opportunity to visit one of the newly completed quarters on the Ashdown Plantation estate.

The Minister is pictured here (centre) with Neil Walters - Project Manager, DIO, Maj Gen Richard Wardlaw - Director, Basing & Infrastructure, Brian Harris - Project Director, Hills, and Mark Duddy - Project Director, Army Basing Programme.



i-mail to replace e-bluey

There will be no break in service to Armed Forces personnel who will continue to receive hard copy, secure mail, including photos, from their loved ones, for free when the new **i-mail INtouch** system takes over from the e-bluey on 1st April.

The new **imail INtouch** system will allow users to send up to eight pages, including high definition photographs and documents. The old e-bluey system that is being replaced only allowed single pages to be sent and did not support high definition photographs. Use of the e-bluey has dropped by 98% since 2007.

With around 4000 personnel on over 20 operations around the world, communications are very important to personnel and their loved ones, especially for those who do not typically use electronic communications.

Defence Minister Mark Lancaster said:

"We are investing in a better mail service to make sure our Armed Forces can stay in touch with their loved ones for free when they are away from home.

"Along with improved internet connections and global post deliveries, imail means families can now send longer messages and share higher quality photos than before with personnel serving around the world.

"By offering both secure internet calls, emails, a letter and parcel service, as well as the imail INtouch service, we have ensured that our personnel have a range of ways of keeping in touch with their loved ones while they are deployed."

More news soon ...

Storybook Soldiers

Being Deployed?
Off on Exercise?

Would you like to record a story for your child to listen to while you are away?

For more information please visit:



www.storybooksoldiers.co.uk Email : storybooksoldiers@hotmail.co.uk Call : 01980 - 650 980

Storybook Soldiers is run by volunteers and sponsored by military charities

Improve your Qualifications!

English & Maths Functional Skills Courses at Bulford Community Learning Centre

Monday - Friday 10:00 - 13:30

English: 15 - 26 May ● 26 June - 7 July Maths: 24 Apr - 12 May ● 5 - 23 June National Careers Advisor once a month, to help

with jobs/education/careers

For more details, call Claire on 01980 - 672 981 Email : bulford-clc@hotmail.co.uk

Flying the Flag for the Commonwealth



At 10:00 hrs on 13th March, cadets from Wiltshire's Army Cadet Force (ACF) raised the Commonwealth flag at Stonehenge as part of a nationwide and international event to 'Fly the Flag for the Commonwealth'.

The ACF is one of the country's largest voluntary youth organisations and it is also one of the oldest, tracing its history back to 1859. Each Army Cadet County was asked to fly the flag at a key location in their area - and in Wiltshire this could only mean one place : Stonehenge!

English Heritage's Acting General Manager for Stonehenge, Jennifer Davies said:

"We are so pleased to welcome the young people from Wiltshire Army Cadets to Stonehenge as they 'Fly a Flag' for the Commonwealth. We hope they will enjoy their time at the monument, and have fun with our volunteers while learning more about their local heritage.

Around the world at 10.00hrs local time, more than 950 Commonwealth Flags were raised to celebrate Commonwealth Day.



Garrison Easter **Services Tidworth**

St Michael's Garrison Church

9 Apr 10:00 Palm Sunday Service 13 Apr 18:00 Maundy Thursday Joint Passover Meal with Holy Trinity Church, at Holy Trinity

14 Apr 10:30 Good Friday Walk of Witness starting at Holy Trinity at 10:30, finishing at St Michael's with a short service followed by soup and Hot Cross Buns

Sun 16 Apr 10:00 Easter Sunday Service

St Patrick & St George RC Garrison Church

13 Apr 19:00 Holy Thursday Mass of the Lord's Supper

14 Apr 11:00 Good Friday Stations of the Cross

15 Apr 20:00 Holy Saturday The Easter Vigil

Bulford

St George's Garrison Church

9 Apr 10:30 Palm Sunday Eucharist

16 Apr 10:30 Easter Eucharist

Our Lady Queen of Peace RC Garrison Church

14 Apr 15:00 Good Friday Liturgy 16 Apr 10:00 Mass of Easter Sunday

Larkhill

Garrison Church of Saint Alban the Martyr

9 Apr 10:00 Palm Sunday Service

13 Apr 18:30 Maundy Thursday Service

14 Apr 12:00 Good Friday Reflection

15 Apr 19:30 Holy Saturday (Vigil Service)

16 Apr 10:00 Easter Day Holy Communion

RHA visit London



Last month, soldiers from 1st Royal Horse Artillery (REME Workshop) met our local MP, Claire Perry, in Westminster where they enjoyed an official tour of Parliament followed by a visit to 10 Downing Street. Claire Perry said:

"It was such a pleasure to meet the soldiers from 1st Royal Horse Artillery (REME Workshop) and to say thank you for all that our Armed Forces do for us. We talked about schools, Army Rebasing, their training plans, cycle paths and what the local towns need I will continue to do whatever is needed locally to support Armed Forces families."

Change of Speed Limit

Please be aware that the speed limit on the Bulford Droveway has been reduced to 30 mph as a safety measure.

There are heavy plant and machinery

using the road while the new tank crossing is being constructed and, when complete, the crossing will be used on a regular basis by slowmoving military vehicles.

The 30 mph limit applies to the complete length of the Droveway, joining the 30 mph limit in Bulford Village to the 30 mph limit in Bulford Camp.

Zero Tolerance to Fly Tipping

Fly Tipping is illegal. The TNB Garrison footprint is not a dumping ground for domestic rubbish or, indeed, for commercial rubbish not generated within the Garrison. Bringing your unwanted items into Camp for disposal is forbidden.

Where fly-tipped items can be identified, HQ TNB will involve the Civilian Police and Environment Agency. Several offenders have already chosen to clear up their own fly tipping, rather than face the legal action on offer from the Civilian Police.

There are several Household Recycling Centres in this area: in Everleigh, Devizes, Salisbury, Amesbury and Andover. Please dispose of your rubbish correctly and considerately!

Kids Run Free & Marathon Kids coming to Bulford!

Saturday 6 May

Marlborough Sports Pitches, Bulford CampGet the kids up and active with Kids Run Free!



On Saturday 6th May, Kids Run Free is launching its newest Saturday morning running event at the sports pitches on Marlborough Road, in Bulford Camp. These popular events will take place on the first Saturday of every month at 9am and are accessible to children of all ages and abilities. Children complete as many laps of a 250m circuit as they can; their achievements will be logged and they will receive a free gift. So whether your child is a budding athlete or just finding their running legs, there's something to suit.

The Kids Run Free mission is to create fun, sustainable running opportunities for 0-16 year olds, igniting their passion for sport and physical activity and allowing them to become healthier, happier, more confident children.

It's completely free to take part! You just need to register at www.kidsrunfree.co.uk before you attend and print off your child's membership card (bar code) to bring with you. Or if you would like to get involved as a volunteer and help run the event, please contact Bridie Barber, the Race Director for this event, through the KRF Bulford Camp Facebook page.

So get running at the newest event on Saturday 6th May. Races start at 9.00am but please arrive at 8.45am for warm up and registration.

The Heroes Polo Day 28 May 2017

Featuring The Heroes Cup Gates Open 10:00 am

12:00 The Royal Navy v The RAF for the Duke of York Cup

14:00 The Heroes Cup - The crème de la crème of Para Polo

16:00 WIP (Women in Polo) v The Hackett Army for The Charity Cup



Prize Giving will take place after each match
Stunning Polo action, Trade stands, Licensed bar,
English Country teas, Bouncy Castle all set in the beautiful surroundings of Tedworth Park,
a wonderful day out for all the family



Pedestrians £5.00 Public Parking £25.00 in advance or £30 on the day Pitchside (far side) £80.00 Top Bank £90.00

A limited number of
Grandstand Tickets (£5 each)
are available from Tidworth Polo Club
Tidworth Polo Club, Tedworth Park,
Tidworth, SP9 7AH www.tidworthpolo

Tidworth Polo Club, Tedworth Park, Tidworth, SP9 7AH www.tidworthpolo. com info@tidworthpolo.com 01980 -846705

Fundraising in support of Help for Heroes



Tidworth, Netheravon & Bulford Garrison Headquarters

GARRISON GOLF CLUB TICKETS



Play one of the County's finest courses by taking advantage of this great offer!
Garrison Headquarters has four tickets which are available for use by military personnel

Monday - Sunday

All Ranks: £10 per ticket per day

To book your tickets call Rowan on Mil. 94342 2178 Strict dress code must be observed and normal golf etiquette is to apply at all times

Military membership according to age is available from the Golf Club. Membership Fees can be deferred or refunded if you are posted away form the Tidworth area.

This offer is open to all Serving Military Personnel

Jumping for Julia's House Children's Hospice

Our very own local BFBS reporter, Shirley Swain, will be doing a Tandem Jump at Netheravon on 22nd July, to raise money to fund a nurse for Julia's House, the children's hospice charity.

"I'm petrified!", Shirley told Drumbeat. "But I have been utterly inspired after hearing the story of a military family who lost their son suddenly and the work they now do to help other families. Julia's House is an amazing place which supports sick children with life-limiting illnesses, and their families."

If you would like to help Shirley raise money for this very worthwhile charity, please visit her "Just Giving" page.



Easter at the Tidworth Garrison Saddle Club

• Tues 11 April

Own a Pony Day - trot & canter ability

Wed 12 April

Own a Pony Day - walk & trot ability. Lead rein riders welcome

Sun 16 April

Easter Extravaganza Afternoon : Gymkhana, Egg Hunt and a Pony Course.

Tues 18 April

Picnic Ride - trot & canter ability. A 2-hour hack across Salisbury Plain, stopping for lunch half way!

Wed 19 April

Picnic Ride - walk & trot ability. A 2-hour hack across Salisbury Plain, stopping for lunch half way!

For more details, Call 07399 -144479, message the Saddle Club on Facebook or email info@ tidworthgarrisonsaddleclub.uk



The King's Royal Hussars were delighted to host Her Royal Highness the Princess Royal in Castlemartin last month. The Regiment was in Wales for six weeks conducting their annual live firing package when their Colonel in Chief visited them to watch live firing tests.

Arriving by Royal helicopter, Her Royal Highness met members of the Regiment and of the local Cadet Force. Having learnt about the Challenger 2 main battle tank and its ammunition, the Princess Royal watched as the tank crews conducted their annual gunnery test. The test is designed to challenge

every member of the crew and involves firing whilst the tank is both static and moving. Already difficult, to know who was watching the tests added no small degree of pressure!

Now recovered to Tidworth, the Regiment will continue its training in Warminster, honing their skills on the simulators.

Whether deploying with the Royal Welsh, the Yorkshire Regiment or indeed the KRH Battle group, the tank crews of the KRH are very much ready for the challenge Canada and BATUS will offer this year.



Covenant Support for HomeStart



The charities, Home-Start Kennet and Home-Start South Wiltshire, have been awarded a new grant of £90,000 over three years from the Armed Forces Covenant Fund for their project 'Serving Families' which supports military families in stress.

The charities have been operating for 30 years, providing volunteers to help families under stress that have at least one child under five. The Volunteer visits the family at home once a week and can give support with such things as stimulating play activities for children, parenting strategies, accessing local services, family budgeting - or sometimes simply by providing a skilled listening ear when problems need sharing, thus lessening feelings of isolation.

If you think you might benefit from the support of one of HSK's volunteers please call 01672 - 569457, or email at homestartkennet.a@btconnect.com. The service is entirely confidential. Your health visitor, doctor, children's centre or the Army Welfare Service are some of the people who can also refer you.

With this funding HSK and HSSW will be able to recruit more volunteers. If you feel that you would like to help, or just want to find out more, please contact them on the above number or by email. Their website can also tell you more www.homestartkennet. co.uk, and they are also on Facebook.

A Memorial is Unveiled



Her Majesty The Queen, accompanied by The Duke of Edinburgh, unveiled the Iraq and Afghanistan Memorial in Victoria Embankment Gardens in front of the Ministry of Defence in London on 9th March. The new Memorial recognises the contributions of the UK Armed Forces and all UK citizens who deployed in the Gulf region, Iraq and Afghanistan from 1990-2015, as well as those who supported them back home.

The new Memorial features two large stones - one representing Iraq and the other Afghanistan - linked by a giant, two-sided bronze tondo depicting the Memorial's theme of "Duty and Service". The Memorial gives equal prominence to all contributions, military and civilian, including healthcare and humanitarian work. It therefore bears no names.



Drumbeat Noticeboard



B F B S Salisbury Plain 106.8 FM

Broadcasting to military audiences all over Salisbury Plain from studios in Bulford Breakfast Presenter: Chris rgess Call: 01980 - 672424 Sturgess Email: chris.sturgess@bfbs.com

Twitter @bfbsSturgess Regional Reporter : Shirley Swain Call : 07823-351 087 / 01980-672277 Email: shirley.swain@bfbs.com

For Radio requests & dedications, email ops@bfbs.com or download the new smartphone app

BFBS Worldwide Radio service on: Sky Guide 0211, DAB digital radio and Freesat Channel 786

BFBS TV on Sky Guide 264, Virgin 277 & Freesat 652

Castledown Radio

Broadcasting to the Tidworth Community Area on 104.7 FM email: studio@castledownradio.info or call: 01264 - 841047

Local Member of Parliament Claire Perry MP, House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA Please call to make appointment at local surgery: 01380 - 729 358 claire.perry.mp@parliament.uk

Tidworth Town Council

Mon-Fri 9:30 - 13:00 at the Wylye Road Community Centre, Tidworth.
Drop in 10:30 - 12:30
Tel: 01980 - 847390 Email: carly.lovell@btconnect.com www.tidworthtowncouncil.gov.uk

TCAP Coordinator Tony Pickernell, Wylye Road Community Centre, Tidworth 01980 - 840722 / 07765 - 382678 www.tidworthcommunityarea.info

Army Welfare Service

Main Office at the new Garrison Theatre: 01980 - 656789 (Mil. 5789)

AFF Wiltshire Coordinator Carol Morris: 07527 - 492 783 wiltshire@aff.org.uk

Bulford Community

Learning Centre A wide variety of courses available For details call Claire 01980 - 672981

Aspire Defence Helpline (24/7) 0845 168 2300 or Mil 96340 2300

Defence Housing Service:

Repairs to Quarters, Furniture, March-in/outs, Improvements
Call the CarillionAmey Helpline on
0800 707 6000
Allocations: Please apply online via

the Defence Infranet Further details www.gov.uk/dio/ sfa or www.carillionamey.co.uk

Emergency Numbers:

RMP: 01980 - 67 2251 & 67 2241

Service Police Confidential Line: 0800 - 72 72 72

Wilts Police (non-emergency): 101 Police Emergency: 999 Crimestoppers: 0800 - 555111 Plain Watch : 01980 - 67 47 00

Tidworth Leisure Centre

TLC Opening Times

09:00 - 21:00 Monday - Friday 08:00 - 17:00 Saturdays 08:00 - 20:00 Sundays

Telephone: 01980 - 847 140 Outside Pitch Bookings: 651 416

Tidworth Library Opening Times 10:00 - 17:00 14:00 - 19:00 Mon, Wed & Fri Tues & Thurs

10:00 - 13:00 Call: 01980 - 843460 or 650568

Paula's Café: Mon-Sat 9:00-18:00

Youth Activities : T2A Adventure Sports Club and Youth Only Zone Also at the TLC: Counselling, Physiotherapy & Sports Injury Clinics, Purity Beauty Salon, Hairdressing, etc.

Salisbury Plain HIVE at the TLC

Mon-Thu 8:00-4:30, Fri 8:00-15:30 Contact Margaret, Taneel & Tracey 01980 - 650 224 www. salisburyplainhive.blogspot.com

Bulford Thrift Shop

Term Time Weds & Thurs 9:30-14:30 in the grounds of the Haig Centre behind the Canadian Estate

TNB Garrison Early Years & Play Sessional and all day care for 0-5s Afterschool & holiday clubs for 4-13s

www.tnbearlyyears.org Job vacancies inc. casual bank staff Tel Barbara Sealey on 07436 - 070904 or email ec@tnbearlyyears.org

Local Children's Centres:

Activities for children 0-5 yrs, and their parent/carer. Call for info:

NSPCC Ashdown Family Centre
Drummer Lane, off Station Road,
Tidworth. Call 01980 - 846164

Windmill Hill Children's Centre
Wylye Road, Tidworth SP9 7QR
Activities in Tidworth, Perham Down and Ludgershall Call 01980 - 843 010

Bulford Children's Centre Next to Kiwi School. Activities also at The Beeches and in Larkhill. Call 01980 - 632 660

Tidworth Mums at the TLC

Wed : Crafty Monkeys 10:00 - 11:30 Tues & Thurs: Soft Play 10:00 - 11:30 Fri : Play Monkeys 10:00 - 11:30 for parents & children up to 5 yrs www.tidworthmums.co.uk

Job Vacancy

Client Services Administrator with the Career Transition Partnership in Tidworth. Contact Elly Cooper on 01980 - 650 687 ecooper@ctp.org.uk **Tidworth Town FC**

Girls & Boys - Humber Lane, Tidworth. Tel 07872 - 565650 secretary@tidworthtownfc.co.uk www.tidworthtownfc.co.uk

The Shipton Bellinger Rams FC Shipton Bellinger Village Centre

www.clubwebsite.co.uk/ shiptonbellingerramsfc

Durrington FC

Girls & Boys - Avon Valley College. Tel. 07917 - 228708 durrington@ btinternet.com

Pewsey Rugby Club
1st & 2nd XVs and a youth section.
Contact Mick Haynes 07584 577901 mick.haynes638@mod.uk

Shrewton Cricket Club

Adult & Junior cricket. Details: Jim Nicholson www.pitchero.com/clubs/ shrewtoncricketclub

Swimming Lessons Clear Water Sports at Bulford Pool 07544 - 384604 www.clearwatersports.co.uk

Tidworth (Comb Svcs) Polo ClubCourses & instruction for all levels.

Call 01980 - 846 705 or

Email info@tidworthpolo.com

Tidworth Garrison Saddle Club

Riding instruction available at Tidworth Equitation Centre. www.tidworthgarrisonsaddleclub.uk

Tidworth Garrison Golf Club

Discounted rates & flexible membership for Armed Forces. Call 01980 - 842301 for details. www. tidworthgolfclub.co.uk

Kiwi Divers

Garrison Scuba Diving Club Every Tuesday at Bulford Pool for trăining, lectures & try dives Email kiwidiversecretary@gmail.com

6th Wiltshire Kiwi BPSA

Baden Powell Scouts for ages 5+ Thursdays 18:00 - 19:30 in the Cadet Hut, Ward Barracks, Bulford. Tel. 07788 - 244 636

Perham Down Youth Clubs

Tuesdays at PD Community Centre Junior Youth Club 18:00 - 19:30 Senior Youth Club 19:30 - 21:15 Contact Jenni on 07786 - 395 067

Military Wives Choirs

Bulford: The Salisbury Plain Choir Thursdays 7pm Kiwi School Tidworth: The Tidworth Choir Thursdays 7pm St Michael's Church

Stay with the beat !

Deadline for the May edition: 12 April Drumbeat, Building 59, Jellalabad Bks, Tidworth, SP9 7BN

Call Rosemary Meeke on 01980 - 650980 Email: drumbeat_tidworth@hotmail.com

Drumbeat Website: www.drumbeat.org.uk

Drumbeat is produced by Tidworth, Netheravon & Bulford Garrison